BY FACSIMILE 415-421-2641

Consul-General Teresita V. Marzan Philippine Consulate-General 447 Sutter Street, Sixth Floor San Francisco, CA 94108

Dear Consul-General Marzan:

I am following up on a letter sent on May 12 by the University of Oregon President Dave Frohnmayer to former Consul-General Almendrala. We have learned that he has recently retired and that you have been appointed as his replacement. Please accept my congratulations on your new position.

As you may have heard, Mrs. Corazon C. Aquino will receive an honorary doctoral degree and will deliver the commencement speech at our graduation ceremony on June 11. On behalf of President Frohnmayer and as the person responsible for coordinating Mrs. Aquino's visit, I am writing to extend the invitation formerly addressed to Mr. Almendrala in the May 12 letter to you. We would be honored if you and a guest would accept our invitation to join us at Commencement and at other activities associated with Mrs. Aquino's visit. If you are unable to attend, the invitation is extended to your designated representative.

We invite you and your guest to attend several events on Sunday, June 11: the Commencement ceremony at 1:00 p.m., where we will provide special reserved seating; a public reception for Mrs. Aquino scheduled from 4:00 to 5:00 p.m., where we would be honored if you would say a few words of introduction for Mrs. Aquino; and a Presidential Dinner scheduled from 6:00 to 9:30 p.m. We will provide lodging for the nights of June 10 and 11, and will arrange for local transportation including trips to and from the Eugene airport.

We are in the final planning stages for Mrs. Aquino's visit, including organizing the program for the public reception, and thus would appreciate a response before 5 p.m. on Wednesday, June 7, if possible. Please contact me directly at (503) 346-2166; my fax number is (503) 346-2023. I will be out of the office on Friday, the day Mrs. Aquino arrives.

I am sending the original of this letter by regular U.S. mail. Thank you very much for your immediate attention.

Sincerely,

Susan E. Plass Assistant Vice Provost for International Affairs

c: Dave Frohnmayer, President